
Local Government Impact

LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 78TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

March 14, 2003

TO: Honorable Joe Driver, Chair, House Committee on Law Enforcement 

FROM: John Keel, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB1036 by Ritter (Relating to the confidentiality of certain reports of criminal activity and to 
immunity from civil liability for certain persons making or receiving those reports.), As 
Introduced

No fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend procedures related to use of records of reports of criminal activity. The 
provisions of the bill would also provide immunity from civil liability for persons acting in good faith 
in reporting criminal activity and persons acting in the scope of their duties or functions in reporting 
criminal activity. The bill would take effect September 1, 2003 and apply only to causes filed on or 
after that date regardless of when the alleged wrongful conduct that lead to the civil action took place.

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.
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